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EVENT OVERVIEW 

On July 31, 2019, we hosted a drop-in session for the Ballard Bridge Planning Study at 
Fisherman’s Terminal (3919 18th Ave W) in Interbay. The drop-in session was from 6 PM to 7:30 
PM; attendees could come drop in anytime within that window.  

There were 4 Seattle Department of Transportation (SDOT) staff members and 6 SDOT 
consultants in attendance.  

EVENT LAYOUT 

The room was set up with multiple stations: 

• SDOT sign-in table 
o Project factsheet 

• SDOT Ballard Bridge Planning Study board set 
1. Welcome and Project Overview board 
2. History of the Ballard Bridge board 
3. Timeline and Funding board 
4. Online Community Survey Results: Current Use board 
5. Online Community Survey Results: Desired Use board 

• SDOT technical information board sets (x2) 
6. Ballard Bridge Considerations board 
7. Interactive Additional Considerations board 
8. Ballard Bridge Options board 

• Feedback table 
o Sticky notes and pens for written feedback 
o Comment cards 
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ATTENDANCE  

Anecdotally, approximately 50 people attended. 22 people signed in, though the layout of the 
event did not require all attendees to visit the sign-in table. The photos below show the plaza 
and how people interacted with the different stations and staff.  

 

Figure 1: Attendees viewing display boards 

 

Figure 2: Staff answering questions at the technical boards 
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Figure 3: Staff speaking with attendees at the 3 stations 

WHAT WE HEARD 

Throughout the drop-in session, we were looking for feedback from the community on their 
transportation needs and values for the bridge. We shared the initial feedback heard through 
the online community survey and had boards for attendees to offer considerations for the 
technical team. We gathered feedback using sticky notes, comment cards, and verbal 
comments on transportation needs in the area. 

Written Feedback on Sticky notes and Comment Cards 

• Bi-directional bike and pedestrian path to allow safe travel 

• Lane reconfiguration to allow more efficient travel, including: 

o Bus lane only 

o Wider lanes 

• On/off ramp improvements 

o Widening them 

o Rerouting vehicle traffic to I-5 so it’s more localized 

o Using a toll system for vehicles once transit is efficiently in place 

o Enhancing signage at intersections and calming traffic speeds 
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• Importance of freight connections to local Ballard/Interbay businesses  

• Coordination with the ST3 and the future Link light rail 

• Near-term improvements to address present safety and traffic concerns  

• Address climate change through transportation 

• Reduce the amount of bridge openings 

o Less wait time 

o Greater predictability 

• Improve/prioritize the bridge for car travel 
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APPENDIX A: DISPLAY BOARDS 
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APPENDIX B: NOTIFICATIONS 

In addition to the notifications shown below, an email announcement was sent to the project 
listserv and an announcement posted on the webpage. 

MAILER 
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MOBILE DISPLAY 

A trifold display board was placed at Magnolia Library, Queen Anne Library, and Ballard Library 
approximately 2 weeks before the drop-in session. 
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A-FRAME SIGNS 

4 A-Frame signs were placed at the on and off ramps to the Ballard Bridge on July 30, 2019. 

 


